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 I ASSOCIATION ACTIVITIES |
 THIRD ANNUAL NJLS- CONVENTION

 The Third Annual Convention got under way-
 adhering strictly to the previously outlined
 program. This was handled very efficiently by
 the program committee. The N.A.S., Inc., wishes
 to extend to all members who participated in
 the developing of this program its heartiest
 thanks.

 The convention was opened by the Hon. Dr.
 W. J. McCracken, mayor of the City of Oak-
 land, who gave a short address welcoming the
 entire organization to spend a profitable and
 entertaining sojourn in the city. The invocation
 was given by the Reverend Bernard C. Ruggles.

 Telegram, letters and greetings from far and
 near were then read at the general assembly.

 The next order was the technical session,
 presided over by past president Jack G. Baker,
 dealing with recent laws on sanitation.

 F. D. Sweger read a short paper on recent
 laws covering the entire field of public health
 sanitation.

 Comments from the floor were next in order.

 Charles G. Kahlert was called on to give a
 resume of the progress being made by the Los
 Angeles County Health Department in its new
 treatment of the old subject of food handlers'
 examination, the new phase being compulsory

 the necessity of establishing an adequate edu-
 cational and practical standard of qualifications
 for all sanitarians. This report was of vital in-
 terest to all members present and also to those
 who were not fortunate enough to be able to
 attend.

 HONORARY MEMBERSHIP

 By unanimous action of the Board of Direc-
 tors, the second honorary membership in the
 National Association of Sanitarians, Inc., was
 conferred upon that worthy champion of the
 sanitarians' cause, Dr. Karl F. Meyer. This
 presentation occurred in the Ivory Court of the
 Hotel Oakland at the convention banquet on
 their toes. We take great pride in having Dr.
 Meyer associated with us.

 N-A,S, OFFICERS FOR 1940

 At a duly assembled annual meeting of the
 in 1942 - N. W. Pickett, Salt Lake City, Utah;
 Edward M. Digneo, Santa Fe, N. M.; Noel
 McKeehan, Phoenix, Arizona.

 All these officers will take their place January
 1, 1940.

 The new member to be elected to the Depart-
 ment of Registration and Certification, succeed-
 ing himself, was C. G. Gillespie, Berkeley, Calif.

 The Secretary and Business Manager are
 appointive jobs, by the Board of Directors, and
 will be appointed at a later date.



 4 THE SANITARIAN

 © dito r tal
 The National Association of Sanitarians, Inc.,

 were honored by the presence of distinguished

 guests at the annual banquet. The paper deliv-

 ered by the speaker of the evening, Professor

 W. B. Herms, University of California, will be

 published in the near future. The other speak-

 ers gave short talks advising sanitarians con-

 cerning objectives both for themselves as public

 health workers and for the growth of their or-

 ganization.

 Dr. A. Stampar, Public Health Advisor,

 League of Nations, stated that he was well ac-

 quainted with the usefulness of sanitation per-

 sonnel and that they had assisted him in his

 program in Yugoslavia. But the sanitarian must

 know more than the technical details of his job,
 he must be a student of the social and economic

 conisc
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